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IMPORTANT DATES 
PUPIL FREE DAY   Fri 1 July  WEEK 9 

SCHOOL REPORTS  Fri 8 July  WEEK 10  

END OF TERM 2  Fri 8 July  WEEK 10 

 

 

TERM 3 BEGINS  Mon 25 July  WEEK 1 

GOVERNING COUNCIL Mon 15 Aug  WEEK 4 

2ND VACCINATION HUB Fri 26 Aug  WEEK 5 

2ND VACCINATION HUB Sat 27 Aug   

GOVERNING COUNCIL Mon 12 Sept  WEEK 8 

PUPIL FREE DAY  Fri 23 Sept  WEEK 10 

PUPIL FREE DAY TOMORROW - FRIDAY 1st JULY 
OSHC Available - Bookings Essential 

GROWING WITH GRATITUDE: A YOUTH WELLNESS AND 
POSITIVE EDUCATION PROGRAM 
Friday 10th June was a Pupil Free Day which allowed all 
our staff, and some from neighbouring schools to join in a 
vast variety of learning activities that involved a lot of 
movement and fun.  
Growing with Gratitude focuses on building one’s resilience, 
happiness and mental well being in schools and homes. 
Being made aware of alarming statistics such as 1 in 7 
Primary school children experiencing mental ill health, 1 in 
4 adolescents experiencing mental ill health, and 1 in 5 
adults will experiencing mental health problems this year, 
made this day especially crucial and relevant for us all. 
Our staff learnt the importance of the: 5 Habits of 
Happiness 
Gratitude: Appreciating the things, the opportunities and 
the people in your life 
Empathy: Seeing through another’s eyes and understanding 
how someone is feeling 
Kindness: Through what you say and what you do 
Positive reflection: Focusing on the good things and 
understanding what has happened has happened, but what 
you do next is important 
Service: Serving others without expecting anything in 
return. 
The day involved us being actively engaged in so many 
different games, all of which can be incorporated into 
staff’s weekly programs and daily practices and adapted 
so as to be suitable for  children of all ages and year 
levels. 
Feel free to chat to your child’s teacher some more or our 
Student Wellbeing Leader, Sara Ormsby if you are 
interested in knowing more. 

 

 

STAFFING: 
Mel Kubank will be returning in term 3 and teaching the 
Year 3/4s in room 27. I’d like to take this opportunity to 
thank Nat Westley who has been teaching in room 27 for 
the past two terms. Nat always demonstrated great 
professionalism. She was highly dedicated to providing 
high quality learning for her students and developed strong 
working relationships with the families as well. We wish 
Nat all the best for the future. 

Faye North will be on leave during term 3, so Sara 

Ormsby will continue in the Student Wellbeing Leader’s 

role and Brittney Ferguson with continue teaching the 

reception children in room 5. 



On Wednesday last week the School Leaders 
organised a Student v’s Staff Dodgeball challenge. 
We put this whole school event together in 2 weeks. 
Everyone had different roles to fill in helping with 
organising the event. We held 3 matches so lots of 
kids could participate. It was very loud, exciting and 
everyone in the school was laughing.  Staff came out 
on top...this time. We can’t wait to hold future events. 

Staff V’s Students 





On Monday the 20th of June we walked to the 
Town Hall for our second rehearsal with all of 
the other choirs in our cluster. We had to      
concentrate hard and watch the choir conductor. 
We are getting ready for the big performance 
at the Chaffey Theatre on Tuesday the 23rd of  
August. 

Congratulations to Nikoleta, Tia, Luke, Milla and 
Jordan who have all won a solo part. 
Congratulations to Maicey who has won a 
compere role. 
 
All of these children competed against many 
other children from different schools and had two 
auditions before being selected. Well done! 
 
Mrs Clarke 
Choir Teacher 

Choir 2022 

We used: newspaper, 

wrapping paper, bottle 

tops, foam, straws, alfoil, 

pop sticks, cork, lace, wool, 

hessian, plastic, materials 

and scrap paper. 

Recycling Challenge 

Room 2 and 3 took part in the Berri 
Barmera Council Recycling Challenge. We 
discussed the importance of recycling for 
the environment.  









Get your kids out of the house and into the air!  This school holi-

days, Fit to Fly Circus Arts has something for everyone.  Mini 

Cirque is for your little ones aged 4-5, and is on offer 4 times over 

the holidays - sign up for one or all!  Cirque Bezerk is a perfect 

intro to circus or a fun few hours for any child aged 6-15.  The Per-

formance Intensive is for the kiddos aged 8-16 who are interested in 

being in the October show.  And adults, we've got two free classes 

for y'all to come and try!  Sign up ASAP to secure your spot. 


